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In Minute 11 Council requested an answer to the question: 
 

 What have other councils (that have GMO provisions in their respective plans) 
budgeted for the potential clean-up of the accidental or illegal release of GMOs 
and the costs (including staff time) of monitoring and enforcement of GMO use? 
 

An email was sent (11 April 2019) to the four councils with GMO provisions in their 
respective district or unitary plan (no regional plans include GMO provisions): 

 Hasting District Council,  
 Whangarei District Council,  
 Far North District Council and  
 Auckland Council. 

 
Responses were received from Hastings and Whangarei district councils and Auckland 
Council (no response to date from Far North District Council): 
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Ben Lee

From: Tammy Wooster <Tammy.Wooster@fndc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, 14 May 2019 5:29 PM
To: Ben Lee
Cc: Greg Wilson
Subject: GMO activites

Hi Ben 
 
I had been advised that you were still awaiting a response from FNDC regarding a question you sent some time 
ago.  I see that you needed this information by the 7 of May 2019, but have decided to still respond as you may still 
find this information useful. 
 
I can advise that: 
 
The FNDC has not budgeted any funds for the clean up of accidental or illegal release of GMOs.  There is no 
legislative requirement making consent authorities responsible for the funding of such an event.  No additional funds 
have been budgeted for the specific monitoring and enforcement of GMO use.  Council has increased its resource in 
the RMA Compliance team for the monitoring of resource consents generally, but not specifically for GMOs.  It is 
noted that the rules relating to such uses make it clear that the cost of monitoring of any issued consent will be 
charged to the consent holder (e.g. bonding requirements).    
 
Kind Regards  
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